EL CAMINO COLLEGE
Community Advancement Division Council

February 11, 2015
Department Updates
· Career Pathways –  Megan Ruane (not in attendance): 
Concurrent Enrollment:  Beginning enrolling students into their classes.  900 students enrolled for Fall and hoping to keep that number above 875 for Spring.  More sections are looking to be added for 2015-16 school year.  We are also in the process of adding El Segundo High School to do concurrent enrollment. Working on a campaign to get students to come in and claim articulation credit. 

Career Advancement Academy:  Two cohorts that start the second eight weeks of the semester – Air Conditioning and Refrigeration (ACR) and Welding (WELD).  We are in the process of recruiting.

We are also hosting a Maker Faire at Hawthorne High School as part of the AMETLL (Career Pathways Trust consortium grant - Advanced Manufacturing & Engineering Technology Linked Learning) that will be held on June 6, 2015.  This will be an exposition type event where students from all of the consortium schools present their end of the year projects.  We will also be asking industry partners to come and present their personal projects that they may be working on.  It will be an all-day event and free to the public.

Career Pathways is also hiring a full-time Project Specialist.

Alicia Zambrano: Compton Career Advancement Academy (CAA) (not in attendance): 
· Center for Applied Competitive Technologies – Darling Garcia:
1) Credit classes supported by the H1-B grant project started this month.  Enrollment is good.  The H1-B program is supporting these classes by providing lab assistants, NIMS (National Institute for Metalworking Skills) certification and Tooling U resources for students.  These additional services would not be possible without the H1-B grant.

2) We have a Harness Tech cohort of 11 students going through the training at this time.  Enrollment is strong for the next two cohorts scheduled for March and April.  

3) We are recruiting companies to hire the Harness Tech grads.
4) This month we have two exam preparation courses at Northrop Grumman Palmdale.  These classes are fee based.

5) A Certified Six Sigma Black Belt course will start on February 14th.  The class is being paid for with H1-B funds.

6) The Deputy Sector Navigator grant was amended with an additional $100,000.  The funds will be used for curriculum development and Project Lead the Way instructor training.
· Community Education – Veronica Mendoza: (not in attendance).
1) Summer 2015 Catalog: Schedule development in process.  Recruiting for Spanish, Medical Billing (Saturday instruction), and Pharmacy Technician (Saturday instruction) instructors.  

2)  AACC (American Association of Community Colleges) Plus 50 Grant: Developed a print ad for the grant-funded free computer basics classes available to plus 50 adults who enroll in our Pharmacy Technician or Medial Billing and Coding job training.  

3)  Kid’s College 2015: Continuing development of schedule: Monday-Friday, June 22-July 31.  Recruiting for S.A.T. Boot camp and Real Life English Language Training Program (for ESL/ELL students) instructors.  Developed 2015 prints ads for insertion in LA Parent magazine March, April, May and June issues.  

4)  Developed Community Education Room Reservation Procedures: In partnership with Dr. Francisco Arce, developed and presented at his Dean’s Council meeting (formally on February 5, 2014) a draft document outlining procedures for Community Education and each division’s process for booking and confirming Community Education classroom space, as well as details of the Community Education’s allowed access to available classrooms 7 days a week including evenings and weekends and new building spaces.
· Center for Customized Training (CCT) – Maricela Vital: 
1) Employment Training Panel (ETP) Activities:  Eldon is attending the Employment Training Panel meetings in Sacramento on a more regular basis to better understand how the Panel is allocating funds and any issues that may impact our programs.  A number of community college representatives are meeting regularly to share their perspective on how to better present to the ETP Panel in order to secure consistent funding.  The group shared data to boost their ability to demonstrate to ETP the effectiveness of community colleges training with ETP funds.
2) ET14-0800 AB118 Alternative and Renewable Fuel & Vehicle Technology Program:  Our request to increase funds by $80,480 was approved by ETP, bringing the contract value from $375,000 to $455,480.  Training continues on an on-going basis through our training partners Cerritos CCD and Long Beach CCD.  Our department has begun preparing paperwork (Certification Statements and Union support letters) to submit ECC’s application for a new AB118 contract.

3) ETP ET14-0217 Two-Year Core Contract – Term November 25, 2013 to November 24, 2015:  Since ETP discovered a glitch in their accounting system and they put a freeze on funds, we completed training that had been booked through our training partners.  Remaining funds have been allocated solely to our customer base.

4) ET15-0099 New Two Year Core Contract: Our department is in the application process gathering Certificate Statements for new or recurring training companies.  If Union employees are expected to participate, Union support letters have to be submitted with the initial application.  Our focus is now targeted to our own customer base, and our community college partners.

5) Contract Education Training:  City of Torrance is in the scheduling phase to launch a new series of Development Dimensions International (DDI) management trainings.

6) Other Activity:  Eldon Davidson is planning to attend the CCCAOE (California Community Colleges Association for Occupational Education) Spring Conference in San Francisco (March 25-27, 2015.  Our department has reserved a booth at the Space Tech Expo Conference scheduled in May at the Long Beach Convention Center.  A three-day conference pass will be shared between our department, David Gonzales and Jose Anaya. 
· Grants –  Jennifer Hutcherson:
1) We did not get the KECK Foundation grant.  But, we’re continuing to grow our partnership.  We got a lot of feedback from the KECK Foundation about the areas we need to improve.  This coming summer we will meet with them and redo our application. 
2) We submitted a new SSS Trio Student Support Services grant. That’s the same grant that Arturo Hernandez has with the Mesa Program and that offers counselors and other support resources to STEM majors.  
3) We submitted a proposal for the second round of Career Pathways Trust Grant.  It is $5.5 million for 2 years.  Title III and Title V grant opportunities are coming up in a few months.
· Small Business Development Center – LauraLee Garinger:
1) All El Camino College SBDC advisors and staff attended the SBDC Professional Development Conference on February 3, 2015.  It was held at Long Beach City College by our SBDC Network lead center.  Our advisor Nate Jemison received the Samantha Sproson Spirit Award for his exceptional work for our center.  LauraLee Garinger received two awards.  One for following up with clients and obtaining start-up clients to meet our goals for the year, and the other award was for outstanding advisor of the year. 
2) All of the SBDC is now exclusively using Neoserra for data entry and reporting.  WebCATS has been discontinued and can no longer be accessed.  This is creating a few headaches for reporting purposes.  It is quite different than WebCATS and we are all learning by trial and error how to design and filter reports for information we need.  The data entry part has gone smoothly so the data has been entered correctly.  The reports are proving to be quite tricky.

3) Star Van Buren will be attending the SBDC Legislative Conference in Sacramento, CA on April 7-8, 2015.  All SBDC directors will be attending for Legislative training sessions and outreach.
4) Star Van Buren and LauraLee Garinger will be attending the South Bay Business Leaders’ Summit on March 6, 2015 at the Manhattan Beach Marriott in Manhattan Beach, CA.  We will have an exhibitor table set up to promote the SBDC.

5) We will have a new QuickBooks Series starting February 18th.  It will be held every Wednesday evening from 6pm-9pm for five weeks.  In addition, the SBDC will be holding its popular Business Licenses, Corporations & LLC’s workshop on February 17, 2015 from 3pm-5pm.  Additional workshops to occur during February are Marketing 101 on 2/19/15, Small Business Orientation on 2/24/15, How to Estimate Start-Up Costs on 2/24/15, Get Your Business Online: WordPress 101 on 2/25/15 and Import workshop on 2/26/15.
· Workplace Learning Resource Center – Maryann Cohan:

1) Terminal Island: Final year for Welding contract 1/26 – 9/30/15, Instructor Henry Jackson.
Parenting: 5-Year contract – Began 2/10/15 - Instructor Bobbie Lanham.   
2) Metropolitan Detention Center: Parenting 5-Year contract – Begin 3/4/15 – Instructor – Theresa Reed.  Blueprint for Success: Instructor Theresa Reed.  MDC is to issue new contract.  
3) Maritime Training: STCW-95:  
STCW, Lifeboat, and Security Awareness to be held monthly. 

Presently looking to purchase 10-12 man raft to replace existing raft.

Advanced Fire: scheduled for week of March 16, 2015.

Tankerman:  No instructor at this time.  IBU sent out a job flyer to recruit an instructor.
Medical Provider: No instructor at this time.

Vessel Security Officer (VSO): Submitted changes.  Expect to have approval and hold class in March.

4)  Retail, Hospitality and Tourism Grant:  Phil Sutton will be attending the Education for Careers Annual Conference in Sacramento March 1-3, 2015 and will provide an exhibit booth to support Career Pathways Partnership with K-12 district in the State.
Discussion
a) New Developments:  
    1) The plans for the new Student Services building have been finalized.  This building will also house Community Education.  Sometime this summer, the Shops building and Industrial Arts building will be torn down.  The new Student Services building will go in place of the Shops Building and a new 5 story parking lot will go in place of the Industrial Arts building.  Between the two buildings there will be a nice drop off location.

    2) The IT survey has been completed and a report was issued by the consulting group.  President Fallo has announced that he will accept all their recommendations. The report will be released later this month.
    3) Accreditation:  Ann Garten sent out an e-mail saying that we had been accredited.
b) Governor’s Budget:  Doing What Matters is going through re-organization.  The Governor’s Budget was very good to Community Colleges and Workforce Development.  Adult Education has a proposed budget $500 million.  There are 70 consortiums in the state.   
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